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f At this writing, | have just returned
q?\:, my fifth meeting concerning_ NCLA
iy Mies this fall. With more than six more
4,50 before Thanksgiving | sincerely feel
| Sn the excitement and professionalism
|p|e1:’°led at these meetings have com-
g Y overcome my fatigue. | have yet
due end g session that has bogged down
ne.1® length or irrelevance. One of the
{ ho. encouraging things has been that
i’“m sessions have had representatives
[ every section within the association.
F_'ii would seem to indicate that per-
g“?sdlm the profession of librarianship, re-
thir 8ss of their present employment, have
Ve 3 in common. Too often in the past,
Iilaru";“'e felt that we were unique and that
medi"ﬂns in a different type of library or
U, I“ center had nothing in common with
1. Nope that we are now beginning to
thi '2e that it may be nice doing our own
ih . & but much more can be accomplished
qnd"'son. Particularly as we have modified
tnq “Pdated our management techniques
segs. Mtempted to define our goals and ob-
the 'S5, We have discovered that many of
are quite similar if not identical to
other libraries.

i "’k;‘ is difficult to understand why it has
for Us so long to think in terms of in-
tl-,unm."-"n, knowledge, and ideas rather

: ﬁlnm in terms of numbers of books or

dye "PS: Much of this has probably been

g, o standards emphasizing quantity

they, ", than quality. Peter Drucker says

| by .. Resources, to produce results, must

y# o Sllocated 1o opportunities rather than

Vo]ypr°blEms." All of us have been in-

in surveys dedicated to identifying

Report from the President

problems. Now we are beginning to see
that our time could have been better spent
identifying opportunity areas for expand-
ing our products. If the whole profession
pulls together in this campaign, we will
never become outmoded or our services
will never be terminated. We are learning
to spend our time communicating with our
users and making plans or arrangements
ahead of time rather than waiting for
crises to come. No longer can we sit back
and wait for things to happen.

The meetings which | have attended
this fall have reflected this philosophy.
The theme at each place has pointed to-
ward information becoming the main com-
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modity of the future. It has been predicted
that over fifty per cent of financial re-
sources in the future will go toward the
storage, retrieval, and dissemination of
information. | encourage all of you to take
advantage of these meefings, whether spon-
sored by your section or not, in order to
stay contemporary and aware of what is
happening within the profession. This is
one of the best ways not to get left behind.
In a profession that is changing as fast
as ours, it is necessary to pursue every
opportunity available and grow rather
than become stagnated. We have been ac-
cused too often of being one of the most
traditional professions and not moving with
the times.

We should stay alert also to other op-
portunities that will be coming our way
by being a member of our state profes-
sional organization. In the near future,
you should be getting ideas and sug-
gestions from a committee organized this
biennium. Shearin Antonowicz is leading
the Public Relations Committee and they
have many exciting plans. The Education
for Librarianship Committee is investigating
the possibilities for setting up some type of
clearing house for continuing education
opportunities. Many programs are avail-
able in the state, but people in the field
do not know about them. Other committees
are involved in such things as a workable
state document depository system, inter-
library loan of audiovisuals, a legislative
network, continuation of our battle for in-
tellectual freedom, and many other areas
having great meaning for all of us. |
made an honest effort to have every sec-
tion represented on all committees in order
that every voice could be heard. | sincerely
feel that this is paying off as | move around
the state.

My congratulations go out fo the organ-
izers of the new Children’s Services Section.
Although approved by the Executive Board
in July, they officially became organized
at their first meeting September 24-25
in Greensboro. With Betty Pohl, Kay Taylor,
and Emily Holman at the helm, they cannot
miss. Mrs. Pohl was elected chairman and

p
is automatically the newest member of I
Executive Board. Jane Wilson of the !
vision of the State Library and Mary J“’:
Anderson, Executive Secretary of Al

Children’s Services and Young Adult se'
ices Division, charmed the group. T"I
special interest area should be appropri |
for many of you. |

NCLA is one of the few professiﬂ"d
organizations left where multi-section m
bership is @ bargain. If any of vl
associates are not members of NCLA,
them what they are missing and ha
them drop a card to Mrs. Betty Nor
NCLA Executive Secretary, Box 212, Asu
Station, Boone, North Carolina 28607 v
membership forms.

I sincerely appreciate your sup h"
Your efforts are not going unnoticed eif

inside or outside of the profession.

FACTS ABOUT |
FACS

Fact1: FACS stands for Faxon's
Automated Claim System

Fact 2: FACS is a new automated
system intended to make life a lot
easier for you.

Fact 3: To place a claim, all you
do is complete and return our
claim notice form. We then acti-
vate our computer to process the
claim to the publisher with com-
plete order and payment informa-
tion included.

Fact 4: You receive a quarterly
report of all your claim request
activity.

Fact5: This is only one reason,
among many, why you should
choose Faxon, the world's only
fully automated library magazine
subscription agency. For partic-
ulars, write for a copy of our
Service Brochure and annual
Librarians’ Guide to Periodicals:
Or call toll-free : 1-800-225-7894.
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